

2020 EAST CHILDS AVENUE CENTURY CENTER MERCED, CALIF. 95340 209 - 722-1580

December 4, 1975

Carl W. Dabelstein 3139 North 65th Street Lincoln, Nebraska 68507

Dear Carl,

Nice to hear from you again. I want to say that it has been a pleasure for me to have made the test atvailable for your organization. The response mail coming in from all over the country is wonderful. Also during the test, two of your members called me direct for verification. One was from Youngstown, Ohio, and the other from New York City.

The reception you described is correct. I was running test tones prior to the prescribed time, so that I could get my regular Maintenance checks out of the way, and devote more time to the programming of the test.

The test consisted of a pre-recorded 800 cycle tone and station I.D., also tones of different frequencies direct from our Mutual Network loop, plus instrumental music selections from the album "Street Fair" by the Magic Organ. In addition, there were two "live" I.D.'s denoting that the test was for the National Radio Club, in conjunction with our normal routine maintenance duties.

If I can be of service to you again in the future, please feel free to contact me.

May I extend to you and your family, the best of holiday greetings.

Very truly yours.

R. R. "Bob" Bunton KWIP-Engineering